
NEXT BOARD MEETING: February 5th AT 1 PM ON ZOOM



AAUW-LCV ESP
Board Meeting

December 4, 2023

Directors Present: Deb DeHertogh, Linda Frigon, Sue Aberbach, Barb Dimberg, Penny Hein
Others: Mary Jane Peterson, MaryAnn Iadarola, Olga Saubermann, Deb Herskowitz, Gloria Gery,
Jeannette Santovasi, Diane Volz, Lucy Duddy, Margie Rice

The meeting was held at Acton Library and was called to order at 1:01 pm.

Approval of Minutes for November 6, 2023
Linda Frigon noted that the Zoom license is $79 rather than $75 and Deb DeHertogh moved to
approve the minutes with this correction. The motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report -- Linda Frigon
The November 30th Treasurer’s Report was reviewed. Beginning and ending checking balance
$1,064.83. As this account earns no interest, monies will be moved into it only as expenses are
incurred. Savings balance began at $8.632.50. Linda reimbursed for Zoom license ($79). Anyone else
may obtain a Zoom license for the half-price ($79). Several donations were received.Linda will ask any
donors if they want to be recognized. Interest of $41.61. Service charge M&T of $12.50. Ending
balance of $14,314.12. The Budget to Actual report now includes “Projected” income and expenses
for the Book Author Luncheon. Report to be filed for audit.

ESP & LCV Board Relationships -- Deb DeHertogh
Deb reviewed the attached document (see also The LCV Board is encouraged to sit in on ESP Board
meetings and may ask for additional info on items under discussion. LCV Board members do not vote
on ESP Board motions. The ESP Board governs the non-profit and seeks advice from LCV Board.

Fundraiser, Book Author Luncheon -- Linda Frigon and Penny Hein
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Penny, Linda and Deb went to Saybrook Point Inn. They discussed issues that were of concern and
SPI will try to address each of these. Auction Donation list of businesses to be out at each of the next
few branch meetings for members to sign up. BAL committee will meet in January.

Scholarship - Sue Aberbach & Olga Saubermann
The Scholarship Committee met last week. They have agreed to try using the FAFSA cover page with
an index number for each candidate. In addition, they will still use their own questions to have a fuller
picture of each student.

Each of this year’s recipients will be invited to the January Tea. They will also be asked if they would
like to attend NCCWSL. This will be on a first-come, first-serve basis as we would plan to sponsor two
students.

Other Business
Kristen Owen has been asked if she is willing to continue to upload/update the LCV website and
calendar. She wants a more streamlined process so that Gloria created a form for all to use when
updating information on the website. Pat Prendergast is now testing this then Deb D will review.

Meeting adjourned at 1:45 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Dimberg
Secretary, ESP

NEXT BOARD MEETING: February 5th AT 1 PM ON ZOOM
(January meeting canceled 12/9)
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